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CENTER FOR REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

TRANSPARENCY INTERNATIONAL ARMENIA



May 7, 2005 

Mr. Jeremy Wates

Secretary to the Aarhus Convention

United Nations Economic Commission for Europe

Environment and Human Settlement Division

Room 332, Palais des Nations

CH-1211 Geneva 10, Switzerland

Re: Additional information to Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning the extent of access to information, public participation and access to justice in relation to the development of the Dalma orchards (Ref. ACCC/C/2004/08)
 

Dear Mr. Wates:

 

I would like to thank you for providing an opportunity to our Environmental Policy Expert to participate in the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee’s eighth meeting that will discuss the substance of our communication to the Compliance Committee. 

With reference to your advice to provide additional information before the Compliance Committee meeting, hereby I would like to briefly inform you about the following: 

1. Two out the three institutions (National Assembly, Government and President), allowed to appeal to the Constitutional Court of the Republic of Armenia, in response to the application of one of the claimant organizations- the A.D.Sakharov Armenian Human Rights Protection Center NGO, have recommended to apply to the court of first instance. This statement has been set in the letter from June 15, 2004 of R.Petrosyan, Head of the Standing Committee of the National Assembly of the Republic of Armenia as well as in the letter from September 12, 2004 of K.Khtryan, Head of the Department of Expertise of the Ministry of Justice of the Republic of Armenia. President of the Republic of Armenia’s office has not responded to the application of the mentioned NGO.

2. On October 21, 2004 Government of the Republic of Armenia adopted one more contradictory Decree (N1530-N) regarding the use of land on the claimed territory of Dalma orchards without prior notice and consultation with the concerned public. According to this Decree, the lands allocated for establishment of a forest (as set forth by Government Decree N1941-A from March 27, 2003) were left to be used by the current tenants for 10 more years for agricultural purposes. 

3. On November 1, 2004 the Center for Regional Development/ Transparency International Armenia NGO, the A.D.Sakharov Armenian Human Rights Protection Center NGO and the Armenian Botanical Society NGO have applied to the European Court of Human Rights in Strasburg concerning the violations related to the development of the Dalma orchards.  The application has been accepted by the European Court of Human Rights for further consideration.

 

Should you have questions regarding the additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Sona Ayvazyan, Environmental Policy Expert, by email sona@transparency.am or telephone numbers provided below.

 

Sincerely,
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Amalia Kostanyan

Chairwoman

Address: 5 Nalbandyan Str., Rooms 35 & 36, Yerevan 375010, Armenia
Tel: (374-1) 585 578, 526 914  Fax: (374-1) 585 578  E-mail: crd@transparency.am

www.transparency.am
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